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This certificate is used by non-
governmental organizations, that have 
been issued a certificate of exemption by 
the Commissioner of Revenue to 
purchase free of tax goods and taxable 
services that the organization will use, 
consume, or give away. The certificate will 
contain an exemption number that is 
unique to the organization receiving the 
letter.  

The seller making a sale to one of these 
organizations must maintain a copy of the 
exemption certificate in the entity’s files 
for audit purposes.  

In lieu of obtaining a nonprofit 
organization exemption certificate, sellers 
may obtain a fully completed Streamlined 
Sales Tax Certificate of Exemption form. 
On Line 4 of the Streamlined form, the 
purchaser should circle either item 16 for 
education or health care services or item 
17 for religious or educational 
organizations. On Line 5, the purchaser 
should circle either item E for charitable 
organizations or item F for religious or 
educational organizations. The 
Streamlined form must include the 
exemption number appearing on the 
nonprofit exemption certificate issued to 
the organization by the Department of 
Revenue.  

When accepting an exemption, the seller 
must ensure that the purchase is billed to 
the exempt organization and is paid for 
with checks or credit cards of the 
organization. Members and employees of 

the organization may not use the exempt 
organization’s exemption certificate to 
make tax-free purchases that will be 
reimbursed by the exempt organization or 
that is for the member or employee’s own 
use.  

Sellers that have obtained a copy of the 
nonprofit exemption certificate or a fully 
completed Streamlined exemption form 
at the time of the sale and ensured billing 
to and payment by the exempt 
organization are not liable for the tax if 
the purchaser improperly claimed the 
exemption for the purchases. The 
purchaser will be liable for the tax. 

These organizations include churches, 
temples, synagogues, mosques, boys’ and 
girls’ clubs, universities, colleges, schools, 
orphanages, foster home institutions, 
homes for the aged, hospitals, community 
health councils, volunteer fire 
Departments, organ banks, organizations 
primarily for the spiritual and recreational 
environment of the armed forces, state-
owned historical properties, nonprofit 
community blood banks, senior citizen 
centers, certain nonprofit talent and 
beauty contest corporations, and 26 USC § 
501(c)(3) organizations, (c)(5) labor 
organizations, (c)(8) fraternal benefit 
organizations (exempt pursuant to Tenn. 
Code Ann. § 56-25-504), (c)(13) nonprofit 
cemeteries, and (c)(19) wartime veterans’ 
organizations.  

Out-of-state organizations that hold a 
federal tax exemption under 26 USC § 
501(c)(3) may submit a copy of their 
federal exemption letter in lieu of a 
certificate of exemption from the 
Commissioner of Revenue. Instate § 
501(c)(3) entities require a certificate of 
exemption issued by the Commissioner of 
Revenue  


